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Dear parents and carers, 

Firstly, as always, I hope that this letter finds you and your families well. Once again, there is a lot of information to 
share with you this week. 

It is always positive to start with sharing the children who have been nominated by their class teachers this week for 
demonstrating our value of the week: safety. It was so lovely to hear examples today of children demonstrating this 
value both in school and at home, and it was once again a real pleasure to see so many of the children this afternoon. 
It is most definitely a weekly highlight for me to have the privilege to lead this collective worship! A huge well done to 
all the children listed below. 

 
 

Last week, I shared with you the first of a series of interviews of members of staff, led by some of our School Council-

lors. This week it was my turn to be interviewed, and I have to say how impressed by the professionalism of the panel! 

The interview is attached to the end of this newsletter. 

Reading 

I am also delighted to be able to share with you the names of children who have been showing dedication to their 
reading during this period of home learning. It is absolutely crucial that children continue to read daily at home, to an 
adult if at all possible. Bug Club is up and running for our younger children, and certificates are being sent home to 
children who have really impressed their teachers. All children should have their login, but please contact Ms. Tough if 
you need this information again. 

In years 3 to 6, children take part in Accelerated Reader and can quiz from home. I have attached an information 
leaflet created by Mr. Griffiths and Ms. Sheppard which gives details about how you can access e-books from home, 
and how children can quiz from home. A big well done to those children who have already started doing this! 

 

 

Nursery Cameron Gravelot 

Reception Apple Emma Konya 

Reception Peach Aaron Leal Olivas  

Beech Anvay and Emma 

Maple Sierrah and Alyssa 

Birch Freya Konya 

Ash Ashley Lieng 

Lemon Linda Viola 

Oak Alexander Klos 

Aspen Bella Sleap 

Spruce Louie Bradshaw 

Palm Betsy May Clapham 

Cherry Ameerah Jamal 

Willow Aaliyah Begum McKevitt 

Cypress Lisa Bellinger 



 

 

Newsletter 
29th January 2021 

 

Ms. Tough has shared with me the Bug Club readers of the week, and Mr. Griffiths has informed me of those children 

who have already started doing their Accelerated Reader quizzes. We are very proud of you and I’m already looking 

forward to hearing some new names next week! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery applications 

This is a reminder to parents who wish to apply for a Nursery place for September 2021. To apply for the Nursery 
2021 you must complete the Tower Hamlets  e-admission form. The application deadline date is Tuesday February 
16th 2021 at midnight.  
  
To apply, go to Tower Hamlets eadmissions.org.uk  by midnight on the 16th February 2021. If you are applying for St. 
Luke's Nursery, you must also complete our application form which can be found on our website. 
 

Coronavirus 

You may recall that over the Christmas holidays, schools were expected to assist with contact tracing of positive cases 
where symptoms developed within 48 hours of being in school. The same requirements and procedures will be in 
place for the upcoming February half term, which begins on Monday 15th February. This will allow enough time for 
positive coronavirus cases to be identified and confirmed by a test and for relevant contacts in the education setting 
to be traced.  

The procedures are as follows: 

 Where a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus, having developed symptoms more than 48 hours 
since being in school, the school should not be contacted. Parents and carers should follow contact tracing in-
structions provided by NHS Test and Trace. 

 For the first six days after teaching ends, if a pupil or staff member tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), 
having developed symptoms within 48 hours of being in school, the school is asked to assist in identifying close 
contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school. For our school 
the arrangements are as follows: 

 Parents are asked to contact Rebecca Abrahams on her mobile phone (07932 995213) at any time until 4pm. 
The final day of contact tracing is Thursday 18th February. All other parents and staff who need to be informed 
of a positive case which could impact them, will be informed by text message from the school.  
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Mobile data 

As I have mentioned in previous newsletters, we do have some mobile data routers which we are able to distribute to 
families who do not have a good broadband connection. Please find attached a letter which gives you all of the details 
on how to apply for this. 

Collective Worship 

Father Tom has been, and will continue, leading the Monday morning mass. There is now a permanent link (below) to 
access this every which, at 09:15.  

https://parishiod.churchdesk.com/page/73/st-lukes-cofe-school-collective-worship  

Additional services and support  

We continue to receive lots of services reaching out to us to share support that they can provide families at this time.  

The Tower Hamlets Healthy Lives Team aim to provide families with suggestions on how to support, encourage and 
enable children’s health and wellbeing. You can find more information on this web link: 

https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/The_Healthy_Lives_Team/
The_Healthy_Lives_Team.aspx 

I have also attached a bumper edition of the Families Matter magazine, which provides huge amounts of information 
and services available to families, so please do take the time to look at it. 

Finally, I have also attached a leaflet for a Tower Hamlets Education Wellbeing Service (THEWS) coffee morning. 

With best wishes, 

Cristina King 

Head of School  

https://parishiod.churchdesk.com/page/73/st-lukes-cofe-school-collective-worship
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/The_Healthy_Lives_Team/The_Healthy_Lives_Team.aspx
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/education_and_learning/The_Healthy_Lives_Team/The_Healthy_Lives_Team.aspx
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In Year 4 the children have been working on non chronological reports. The attached work is from Parnavi 
and Quinten who both worked really hard to compare two different texts and identify the good features 
of a non chronological report. Next week they will be writing their own report on Ancient Egypt.  
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In Science this week, year 1 were using different materials to build houses for the Three Little Pigs. We 

thought about which houses would withstand an attack from the big bad wolf! Well done Matas, Cerys 

and Edward!  
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In Nursery, the team were very impressed with Cameron Gravelot’s name writing! Harvey has these 

words of high praise for Cameron this week: 

Cameron Gravelot is our safety star of the week.  Cameron showed excellent coordination, balance and 
awareness of others as he led his family through a Joe Wicks style workout earlier this week.  Well done 
Cameron for keeping a safe space between everyone, choosing the correct clothing and demonstrating your 
moves for others to copy. 
 
As well as keeping his family fit and healthy, Cameron has been busy with lots of home learning.  Including 
some brilliant name writing practice.  Keep up the good work Cameron. 
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In Year 2 we have had so much incredible work handed in through Teams, we are so impressed with how 
hard everyone is working at home! 

We have chosen some art work from Lachlan and Oscar, where they used the Pointillism tool on Purple 

Mash to create these beautiful pictures. In English we are writing our own information reports on the 

Great Fire of London. Jade and John have both made a fantastic start, showing how much they have 

learnt and presenting their work so carefully.  
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Jade’s work: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

John’s work: 
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In our history lessons this half term, Year 6 has been learning about Nelson Mandela and the role he 

played in bringing about an end to Apartheid in South Africa.  Maria has shown great maturity and sensi-

tivity when discussing this challenging topic.  She put a lot of effort into her timeline of Nelson Mandela's 

life and even created an interactive quiz to test the reader!  
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Year 3 have worked so hard this week, and I have especially enjoyed reading their legends about how the 
city of Rome got its name. We have been focussing on our use of adjectives, conjunctions and starting 
sentences in different ways. Thank you to everyone that has uploaded their work for us to read. Keep up 
your hard work and keep shining! Miss Bingham :)  

Our star pupils of the week in Year 3 are Linda and Alex, for their fantastic listening (and responsibility), 

which helps them to be safe members of our virtual classroom. Year 3 have had some surprise guest 

teachers in our virtual classroom recently, sharing tips on how to stay safe online. Do you recognise our 

newest members of our St. Luke’s Safety Team?! 
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In year 5, Ms. Dewan has been most impressed by 
Sophie Bennison’s work. 

This week in DT year 5 have designed and planned 
their 3D computer game. Sophie has gone into 
great detail about the different settings, graphics 
and obstacles in each level.   

Also in year 5, Ms. Budden was 
very proud of Lilan’s writing this 
week, where he has been writing 
in character. 

Well done, Lilan! 
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In week 2 of our staff interviews, our school councillors Olivia, Yoan and Rihannah decided to interview head 
of school, Miss King.  Here’s what she had to say! 

 
Interviewing Miss King 

 

 
 

Olivia: Why did you want to be a teacher? 
 
Miss King: I think I’ve always wanted to be a teacher as a child as I loved learning and as a teacher it re-
volves around learning. As I’m a teacher I can still learn, and I love sharing my knowledge. 

Olivia: What do you want to do to improve the school? 
 
Miss King: I always think that we can do more at lunch time I would like to see more games and activities. 
In the future, I would love to see pupil lead games where older children play with younger children. I 
would like to hear what pupils think about what we should do, as adults, to improve things. 

 

Rihannah: When did you start being one of the leaders in school? Is your job difficult?  

Miss King: When I started in 2013, I was a maths leader, I led on maths and I still do. It’s my favourite sub-
ject! Then I became deputy headteacher and now I’m head of school. Sometimes it can be difficult but it's 
really enjoyable. 

 

Rihannah: What’s your job about? 

Miss King: My job is to make sure that every child that walks through the door of St Luke’s has a good ex-
perience, learns as much as they possibly can, enjoys themselves and is really happy. 

 

Rihannah: How did you work your way up to being a leader in school? Are there any tips you could give? 

Miss King: I guess the most important thing is that you have passion, and you make sure what you do sup-
ports our pupils a lot and helps them.  
 
Yoan: What is your favourite joke? 

Miss King: I used to love the jokes on the back of penguin wrappers and I also really like the silly Christmas 
crackers jokes. 

Yoan: What is your favourite food?  

Miss King: I really like fish and you will see me eating it a lot, although I do love a chocolate treat. Lasa-
gne is another favourite of mine too – something I used to eat at home as a child a lot! 


